A Review of Beyond the Formula VIII

Two Thousand Four was a vintage year for statistics talk.  How could it be otherwise with BTF VIII keynoted by William Harkness and supported by a superb array of speakers and workshops.

 Our theme was “Updating a Crowded Curriculum” and Bill challenged us with ideas on “Restructuring Intro Stats”, both the what and the how.  Alternatives ideas on curriculum topics and course planning were presented by Kirk Steinhorst, talking about a “slim and trim” course; Peter Holmes, a “truthful and useful” course; and Rex Bryce, Roger Hoerl and Ronald Snee with three presentations on “a statistical thinking” approach.  There were a number of presentations that provided concrete suggestions for the classroom regarding specific topics including Floyd Bullard with paper helicopters and data collection; Brad Hartlaub with methods based on counts and ranks; Linda Young on design of experiments; Robert Gould mean, median and mode helping to differentiate statistics from mathematics.

The importance and complexity of assessment in teaching statistics was clearly evident from presentations on that topic by three speakers.  Peter Holmes, who added an international flavor to our conference, gave us a British perspective on the “two-edged sword” nature of assessment in teaching.  Carl Lee led a workshop based on a Demming style model to the task of assessment and Kirk Steinhorst’s proposals involved take-home/in-class tests. 

Advances in technology continue to impact the teaching of intro statistics and all BTF conferences have devoted time to helping participants learn of new ways to use these advances.  Mary Harrison demonstrated in two sessions the benefits of using the TI-83/84 or the TI-89 to focus on the meanings of statistical calculations.  Jason Krasowitz illustrated new developments in Minitab graphics and Ruth Carver provided a hands-on activity involving Fathom software to use in teaching the central limit theorem and other topics. 

The strong interest in AP Statistics was addressed by three speakers.  Brad Hartlaub gave a snapshot of the AP statistics program, Robert Gould reported on INSPIREd, the NSF-funded project to prepare first-time AP statistics and Floyd Bullard filled us in on “what’s in and what’s out” with the curriculum.

The three additional sessions that rounded out the conference included a review of the findings on student attitudes and motivations and their influence on learning statistics by Carl Lee; a case study, “SAT Scores and First Semester GPA” by Angel Andreu and the ever popular “Search for an Ideal Statistics Course” by the panel of Linda Young, William Harkness, Brad Hartlaub and Peter Holmes.     

